
Van H. Wanggaard
Wisconsin State Senator

TESTIMONY ON SENATE BILL 944

Thank you committee members for today’s hearing on Senate Bill 944, the “Judicial 
Transparency Act.”

Last August, the Wisconsin Supreme Court claimed it was entering a new era of transparency. 
The exact words of Justice Rebecca Dallet were that the new Court majority “voted to advance a 
number of transparency and accountability measures.”

To encourage the transparency and accountability of the Wisconsin judicial system, 
Representative Tusler and I have introduced Senate Bill 944, the “Judicial Transparency Act.” 
This bill requires the Wisconsin Circuit Court Access Program (CCAP) be searchable by county, 
judge and penalty.

After some additional research, I am drafting an amendment to limit the bill to just be searchable 
by judge or court official. While the other fields are worthy to be searchable, they are not 
currently a “field” in CCAP. These fields, specifically the penalty, are text-block based, and 
therefore not searchable. To include them would require a massive change in the CCAP system, 
and how CCAP users, that is to say court officials, work within the CCAP system.

Allowing the public to search CCAP by judge increase the transparency and accountability of the 
judicial system. The public will be better informed about how judges handle cases, from bail to 
sentence. They will be able to see the workload of each judge, and how their schedules differ. It 
will ease some of the mystery of the judicial process.

I hope this committee will join me and the Wisconsin Supreme Court in our combined efforts to 
make the court system more transparent and accountable.
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